CITY OF BROOKINGS, BROOKINGS, OREGON

Minutes of Regular Meeting of City Council

December 27, 1955

Meeting called to order by Mayor Brimm.

Councilmen present: Messrs. Yelton, Campbell and Manley

Officers present: City Works Supt. Reed

Others present: R. L. Jenkins, Mr. Murphy, Pilot.

Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.

Letter dated December 18, 1955 from Timothy Heydon of Ketchum, Idaho, was read. It concerned his building in Brookings. Mr. Reed is to see Mr. Leonard about this matter.

Letter dated December 21, 1955 from Mr. Russell Morgan of Morgan, Bertelson and Hoiland was read. It concerned the setting up of the sewer finances, and stated that Mr. Morgan would be in Brookings on December 28th or 29th.

Mr. Emanuel Bechtel read some notes pertaining to the letter of December 6, 1955 signed by the Mayor. Mr. Bechtel asked the Mayor and the Council to pass two resolutions confirming the City's obligations in the Beresa Addition. Resolution No. 89 was read:

RESOLUTION NO. 89

BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Brookings will provide adequate and permanent sewage disposal facilities and services to the Woodland Park Addition to the City of Brookings.

Motion was made by Mr. Yelton, seconded by Mr. Manley that Resolution No. 8 be adopted. Motion carried.

Resolution No. 9 was read:

RESOLUTION NO. 8/6

BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Brookings, pursuant to the letter of December 6th, 1955 from the Mayor of the City of Brookings to Commonwealth, Inc., and to the Veterans Administration, does accept for maintenance the improvements in the Woodland Park Addition to the City of Brookings.

Motion was made by Mr. Campbell, seconded by Mr. Manley that Resolution No. 9 be adopted. Motion carried.

Mr. A. S. Christensen and Mr. Jessie W. Hoagland were present to discuss the problems on the Lessard property in Brookings. The Council referred them to the Planning Commission, whose next meeting will be held on January 3, 1956, for the purpose of discussing and giving further study to their problem.

Mr. William Thompson, Director of Civil Defense, was present and stated that there would be a meeting of representatives of all organizations in the City on January 8, 1956 to discuss the formation of a Civil Defense Group in this area.

Mr. Yelton brought to the attention of the Council that all the City's insurance was due. Motion was made by Mr. Manley, seconded by Mr. Campbell, that they advertise for bids on liability and collision for the City of Brookings.

A letter was read from the State Highway Commission approving a project on Pioneer Road and Easy Street. The construction to be paid from the 1956 Special City Allotment. Motion was made by Mr. Manley, seconded by Mr. Campbell that the Council adjourn until January 10, 1956. Motion carried.

(Signed)

Mae D. Smith,

City Recorder

Byron L. Brimm, Mayor